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Miss Rebecca Freeth 
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Tullamore Central School is a 
Positive Behaviour for Learning 
School. At Tullamore Central  
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RESPECTFUL 
RESPONSIBLE 
COOPERATIVE 
HONEST 
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OUR SCHOOL IS AN ALLERGY AWARE COMMUNITY 

CONGRATULATIONS SCHOOL CAPTAINS 2020 

 
YEAR 6 GRADUATION 

 

 

 

mailto:tullamore-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


                                                                                            TERM 4 2019 – WEEK 10 

Page | 2  
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Wonderful week 10! 

 

Congratulations to our wonderful students on such a 

productive year. You have all worked to the best of 

your ability and should be proud of yourself in 

2019. 

 

Presentation Assembly 

Congratulations to our award winners for 2019. You 

are all deserving recipients. A big thank you to our 

special guests who attended on the day. Thank you 

also to our friends and families for coming along to 

support our students. It was wonderful to see such a 

large crowd of our supportive community in 

attendance. 

 

Captains and SRC 

Congratulations to our 2020 captains and SRC. A 

list of all award recipients will be featured further 

into our newsletter. Congratulations to Beau 

McMahon and Riley Horsburgh our primary 

captains, Zali Mcananey our vice-captain, and Paris 

Curr our school captain. 

 

Staff 

Good luck at your new school Mr Nabb, the 

students and staff wish you all the best on your new 

appointment. Mrs Bolam will also be taking leave in 

2020 and we hope she has an enjoyable year. Thank 

you also to Ms Stevenson for your work here in 

2020- we will definitely still see you within our 

school in 2020. Mrs Durning will be commencing 

her maternity leave and we wish her all the best. 

 

Staff Development Day/Students Return 

Staff will return to school on the 4th February for 

our staff development day in 2020. Students return 

5th February 2020 and kindergarten students 

commence on 6th February. 

 

Congratulations all on another exciting and 

productive year. Have a safe and merry Christmas 

and we look forward to seeing your smiling faces 

again in 2020. 

 

Rebecca Freeth 

Principal 

 

 

 

S 

Congratulations to all our award winners 

Primary and Secondary 

Term 4 

Week 9 

Neat presentation of work 

K/1/2   - Archie McMahon  

3/4       - Ellie Williams 

5/6       - Hannah Thomas 

11/12   - Connar Cashman 

 

 

K/1/2 News  
Thank you for a wonderful and very busy year. I 

wish you all a very happy and safe Christmas, and 

here's hoping the New Year brings many great 

things your way. 

 

Swimming Carnival 2020 Organisation 

The first Friday back next year is the school 

swimming carnival. Only students who are turning 

8 participate in the whole carnival.  Any students in 

Year 2 who are turning 8 will be at the pool for the 

day to participate in the carnival.  The rest of the 

K/1/2 class will be at school from 8:30am until 

approximately 1:00pm. Students will then go via 

Tully Bus to the pool to cheer on the swimmers. 

Students will not be swimming unless under their 

parents direct supervision. Students can be collected 

at the pool or catch the bus home from the pool. 

 

Enjoy your break, see you all back at school in 

February. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donna -lee Horsburgh 

K/1/2 Classroom Teacher 
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Year 3/4 

I cannot believe how quickly the year has flown by. 

I have had a wonderful time this year watching the 

students of 3/4 grow and change. It has been my 

absolute pleasure to teach them! 

 

Thank you to all the parents who have supported me 

along the way. It is so important to work together 

and encourage the students to work to the best of 

their ability, so they can reach their full potential.  

 

To those who helped their child with homework, 

assignments, tables and reading I am sending you a 

big Thank you! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please have a safe and happy holiday period. Enjoy 

your time together and maybe squeeze in a few 

good books.  

 

Merry Christmas!                                       

 

See you all in the New Year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kind Regards 

Belinda Lindsay  

Year 3/4 Classroom Teacher 

 

Year 5/6 

I would like to wish all the students and their 

families a safe and happy holiday and I thank the 

students for their hard work throughout 2019. I 

would also like to thank all the parents for their 

support throughout the year. I look forward to 

seeing you all next year after a well-earned relaxing 

break. 

 

 

Year 6 Graduation Assembly and Lunch 

Congratulations to our Year 6 graduates who 

received their primary certificates last Thursday at 

the Year 6 Graduation Assembly. Jack, Dylan, 

Sophie, Sabrina, Ben and Claire thoroughly enjoyed 

seeing themselves grow and change in their video 

from Kindergarten to Year 6. We then celebrated 

with a delicious lunch and some funny awards at the 

Tullamore Bowling Club. We would like to thank 

Helen Harvey for the lovely meal.  I wish all the 

year 6 students the best for their future schooling 

years.  

 

 

 

Carmel Laing 

Year 5/6 Teacher Classroom Teacher 

 

PRIMARY REQUIREMENTS FOR 2020 

 

Years 3-6  

1 x 30cm Ruler  

1 x Pencil case containing lead pencils, coloured 

pencils, textas, rubber and a pencil sharpener 

Glue stick  

Scissors  

Paint shirt (An ideal paint shirt would be an old 

adult sized t-shirt or button up shirt so that it covers 

your child’s uniform) 

USB  

128 page A4 exercise Book for Homework (Year 

3/4 only) 

Red, blue, and black pens (Year 5/6 only) 

A waterproof Library bag  

All items should be clearly labelled with student’s 

name. 
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SECONDARY NEWS 

 

The last week of term has certainly been a busy one, 

with Presentation Day and Market Day. 

 

Secondary Book Requirements 2020 

Subjects have the following book requirements for 

2020: 

Subject Requirements 

English A4 Binder book 196 page 

Maths A4 Binder book 196 page Grid 

Book 

Science 2 x A4 Binder book 196 page 

1 x A4 Binder books 128 page 

HSIE 2 x A4 Binder books 196 page 

(one each for History and 

Geography) 

Technology 

(7/8 only) 

A4 Binder book 196 page 

Presentation folder 

Music (7/8 

only) 

A4 Binder books 196 page 

Stage 5 

Electives 

A4 Binder books 196 page – 1 per 

subject 

Display folder for Industrial Tech 

Wood and Metal 

Seniors A4 Binder books 196 page per 

subject 

Binder Folder per subject 

 

Other requirements: 

 Blue, black and red pens (no fluro colours!) 

 Lead pencils 

 Eraser 

 Coloured pencils and textas 

 Highlighters 

 Scissors 

 Glue sticks 

 Ruler (preferably 30cm) 

 Maths set (incorporating a compass, 

protractor, set squares etc.) 

 Calculator  (board of studies approved) 

available from the front office  

 Supportive sports shoes for PE and sport 

(volleys and slip on canvas shoes are not 

acceptable options) 

 Enclosed leather shoes for technics, art and 

science subjects 

 USB memory stick with approximately 4gb 

capacity 

Student diaries and visual art process diaries are 

provided by the school 

 

All My Own Work 

During week 10, students in Year 10 will be issued 

the All My Own Work modules. This will be 

completed this week. Students will be required to 

finish the modules over the holidays. If they are 

incomplete at the end of Wednesday. Students must 

complete the modules before they can be entered to 

start the Preliminary Course for 2020. 

 

Farewell to Mr Nabb and Miss Stevenson 

This year we say good bye to Mr Nabb, who has 

filled in the TAS position for the last 4 years. Mr 

Nabb is leaving us for Maclean High School on the 

North Coast of NSW. We wish him all the best at 

his new school. Mrs Fidock will be filling the TAS / 

Art position in a temporary capacity for 2020. 

 

Miss Stevenson has been teaching our Stage 4 Art 

and supporting our stage 6 CAFs students in the two 

days a week position this year. We thank her for her 

work with our students and I am sure we will see 

Miss Stevenson in a casual teaching capacity in the 

future. 

 

Finally, have a safe and relaxing holiday break and 

we will see everyone back at school on Wednesday 

5th February 2020. 

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

 

AGRICULTURE IN ACTION 

 

THANKYOU!!! 

 

Thank you to everyone that has supported our 

Agriculture Program this year! It has been a very 

trying time with the extended dry period and I 

would like to thank everyone that has assisted us 

with sourcing hay, picking up hay, donations for the 

trivia night, lending us equipment and giving us 

cans and bottles to continue our fundraising.  

 

Also a huge thank you to our show team parents and 

helpers. Your support of the program has been 

much appreciated. Thank you for transporting 

students and helping out with catering and 

supervision at some of the overnight shows. Our 

students have gone from strength to strength in this 
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area, with their skills improving every time we enter 

the ring. 

 

Show team will start again early in 2020, ready for 

our first show in March. We look forward to 

working with our existing members and our junior 

team during the New Year. 

 

Wanted – Cans & Bottles 

As part of our fundraising for the Agriculture 

program we will be collecting the 10c return cans 

and bottles. No need to sort them as we will do 

this!! Cans and bottles can be dropped in to the 

Agriculture plot area where there are two bins 

labelled Cans and Plastic Bottles and Glass Bottles. 

Thank you to those people who have donated cans 

and bottles already. 

 

Natasha Shankelton,  

Agriculture Teacher  

 

SPORT 

 

Please refer to Term at a Glance for upcoming 

sporting events. 

 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2020 

 

This will be held on Friday 7th February at 

Tullamore Pool from 9:00am-3:05pm. All students 

who are turning eight in 2020 and above are invited 

to attend. Family and friends are most welcome to 

come along and cheer. We always appreciate the 

assistance we get with time keeping and I would 

like to thank those volunteers in advance for helping 

with this. Please note that students will need to be 

dropped off and picked up from the pool.  

 

Age Groups Are As Follows: 

Junior Primary:      8 – 10 Years 

Primary:                11 Years 

Senior Primary:     12 - 13 Years 

Junior Secondary: 12 – 14 Years 

Senior Secondary: 15 – 18Years 

 

Points Are As Follows: 

First    8 

Second  6 

Third   4 

Fourth   2 

Participation  1 

Entries: 

25m races – Breaststroke, Backstroke and Butterfly 

will only attract participation points. If you choose 

to swim in a 25m race you will be unable to 

compete in the 50m race of the same stroke. The 

only exception for this is the 25m Freestyle sprints. 

These are open to everyone and will attract both 

place and participation points. 

 

The canteen will be in operation if students would 

like to order their lunch. We are looking forward to 

another exciting parent versus teacher relay so dust 

off those budgie smugglers and get training these 

holidays! Students are encouraged to come dressed 

in their house colours. I look forward to seeing 

everyone bring their team spirit on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

We would like to 

thank Epping Boys 

High School for 

the games they 

kindly donated to 

the library last 

week when they 

were here visiting.  

 

All outstanding 

books should be 

returned by today. If you do happen to come across 

any of our school library books at home during the 

holidays, we would love to see them returned next 

year! 

 

Wishing you all a safe and happy holiday break!        

 

Belinda Lindsay and Julie Porter 
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KEY: 

- School Events             - Primary Assemblies           - Sporting Events 

 

        - Community Events                                      - Tully’s Tucker days 

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL

Term 4 2019 
Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

10 16/12 17/12 

10:00am 

Presentation @ Hall 

18/12 

Last day Students 

Market afternoon 

19/12 20/12 

Term 1 2020 
Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 27/01 

HEAT WEEK------- 

28/01 

------------------------- 

29/01 

-------------------------- 

30/01 

-------------------------- 

31/01 

-------------------- 

2 03/02 04/02 

Staff Return 

05/02 

Year 1-12 Students 

Return 

06/02 

Kindergarten 

Students 

Commence 

07/02 

School Swimming 

Carnival @ 

Tullamore Pool 

3 10/02 11/02 12/02 13/02 14/02 

 

4 17/02 18/02 19/02 20/02 21/02 

Primary District 

Swimming 

Carnival @ 

Narromine 

5 24/02 25/02 26/02 27/02 28/02 

6 02/03 03/03 04/03 05/03 06/03 

7 09/03 10/03 11/03 12/03 

Secondary Western 

Swimming Carnival 

@ Dubbo 

13/03 

Primary Western 

Swimming 

Carnival @ 

Dubbo 

8 16/03 17/03 18/03 19/03 20/03 

9 23/03 24/03 25/03 26/03 27/03 

10 30/03 31/03 01/04 02/04 03/04 

11 06/04 07/04 08/04 09/04 10/04 

Good Friday 

 

TULLAMORE HEALTH SERVICE 

APPOINTMENTS 2019 

 

Please note the NEW phone number for 

Tullamore Health Service is now 6892 6400 

 

Family and Childcare Clinic Please contact 

Tullamore Health Service 6892 6400 to 

make an appointment.  

 

Parkes Community Mental Health, Drug 

and Alcohol Contact number is 6861 2570 

for any concerns. 

 

1800 Mental Health Information and 

Support Service Free call 1800 011 511. 

 

Australian Hearing Tullamore MPHS 6892 

6400 for an appointment. Free 15-minute 

hearing test available. WE NEED CLIENTS 

TO BE ABLE TO RUN THIS CLINIC. 

 

Physiotherapy Every Thursday at the 

Tullamore Health Service, 6892 6400 for an 

appointment. 
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Crops Playgroup Every two weeks on a 

Thursday. Playgroup will be on the 24th 

December. Held at the CWA rooms 

Tullamore. For more information contact 

Shonel on 0418 412 093 or Tullamore 

Playgroup Facebook page. 

 

Women’s Health Nurse Phone 6892 6400 to 

make an appointment.  

 

Dietician Phone 6892 6400 to make an 

appointment.  

 

Podiatrist Phone Tullamore Health Service 

6892 6400 to make an appointment.  

 

Youth Mental Health Services Phone 6863 

7404 

 

Continence Advisor Louise (Nurse 

Practitioner for Continence). Available for 

an appointment via teleconference at the 

Tullamore Health Service. Phone 6892 6400 

to make an appointment. 

 

Sexual Assault Counsellor Available for 

appointments. Phone 6861 2400 for more 

information or for an appointment. 

 

 

+ 

TULLAMORE APEX –CLAIMING THE 

DATE 

RAISING THE 50 YEAR TIME CAPSULE 
  

The official celebration will take place 

on Saturday 25th April 2020, after ANZAC 

Service. 

Please spread the word to ex-students and 

Apexians. 

  

For further details please contact: 

Paul Guy: pwguy007@gmail.com 

Phone: 6892 5139 

Ross Clark: bvclark4@bigpond.com 

Phone: 6892 5018 

Kevin Boneham: Phone: 6892 5015 

 
 

 

MASS TIMES FOR ASSUMPTION 

TULLAMORE 

 

All are welcome to join in our Christmas 

celebrations 

  

December 22nd   10:00am         Sunday Mass 

December 25th     8:00am         Christmas Day 

Liturgy (Seminarian Alex) 

December 29th   10:00am         Sunday Mass 

January 5th          8:00am         Sunday Liturgy 
             

 

             

 

 

 
 

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH NOTICE 

This Sunday 22nd   December 2019 there will be a 

DVD – Christmas Jesus Birth with carols 

commencing at 6:00pm at the Presbyterian 

Church. 

 

Church at 11:15am as normal. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:pwguy007@gmail.com
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